MINUTES

BOARD OF EXAMINERS

OF PRIVATE INVESTIGATORS

AND PRIVATE SECURITY AGENCIES

MEETING

FRIDAY
JANUARY 29, 2016
10:00 A.M.

TATNALL BUILDING
150 MARTIN L. KING, JR. BOULEVARD SOUTH
SUITE 112
DOVER, DE
I.
Call to Order

Lt. Colonel Monroe B. Hudson, Jr. called the meeting to order at 1003 hours and subsequently turned the meeting over to Ms. Anderson.  The meeting is recorded and the Professional Licensing Section will maintain the records.
The following members of the Board of Examiners were in attendance:

Lt. Colonel Monroe B. Hudson, Jr.
Director Robert J. Irwin
William G. Bush, IV, Esquire – in @ 1010
Mrs. Heather M. Shupe

Mr. Wayne A. Keller

Ms. Kelly R. Jansen
Mr. Michael D. Connelly
Mr. Harvey A. Woods, III

The following members of the Board of Examiners were absent:

Mrs. Sandra C. Taylor
The following staff members were in attendance:

Rae Mims, Esquire – Deputy Attorney General – in @ 1008
Capt. John J. Laird, Jr. – State Bureau of Identification
Sgt. Matthew M. Zolper – Professional Licensing
Ms. Peggy L. Anderson – Professional Licensing

Mrs. Megan C. Bingham – Professional Licensing

Mr. Michael Terranova – DTCC Representative
The following staff members were absent:

Lt. Kerry B. Reinbold – Professional Licensing
The following individuals were also in attendance:

There were not guests at this meeting.
II.
Review and Acceptance of Meeting Minutes

A.
October 29, 2015
Mr. Connelly, with a second by Mr. Keller, made a motion to approve the minutes of the 10/29/15 meeting as presented.  The motion was carried.

III.
Hearing/Action

A.
Michael A. Johnson
Ms. Anderson presented the background on Mr. Johnson as follows:

· Emergency suspension with intent to revoke

· Mr. Johnsons had requested a hearing on 01/15/16 but called to have it re-scheduled – tonsil surgery

· Board voted to re-schedule to today

· Called on 01/27/16 and stated that charges were dropped

· Court on 01/21/16 – all charges NP

· Administratively reinstated

This is for informational purposes only.  No vote necessary.


***B.
Byron Smith, Jr.
Ms. Anderson presented the background on Mr. Smith as follows:

· 07/29/14
Quarterly arrest report revealed pending charges

· Possession of Marijuana on 05/22/14

· 08/05/14
Placed on watch status

· 05/20/15
Diversion program

· 12/02/15
Case Review

· 12/09/15
Guilty

· 12/11/15
Certified/first class notification of ESS w/I-RV

· 12/15/15
Signed for certified notification

· 01/11/16
Deadline for hearing request – none received

Mr. Woods, with a second by Mr. Keller, made a motion to revoke Mr. Smith’s security guard identification card.  The motion was carried.

IV.
Licensures

Ms. Anderson stated that all licensures, renewals, approvals and changes in Item IV have met all the statutory requirements for Delaware Code Title 24 Chapter 13 and the Rules & Regulations and have provided same to the Professional Licensing Section.  All renewals with no changes have been administratively approved for renewal licensure and are presented as FYI only.
A.
Class A – Private Investigative Agency – Renewals - FYI
1.
Claims Bureau USA, Inc.

2.
First Advantage Background Services Corp.

3.
Hanrahan Investigations, Inc.

4.
ICU Investigations, Inc.

5.
James F. Valentine Inc.

6.
Joseph Michael Lamonaca Detective Agency

7.
JP Investigative Group, Inc.

8.
Maryland Claims Investigation, Inc.

9.
Mohr Investigative Services, Inc.

10.
Patrick J. McGinley Associates, Inc.

11.
Rocky Gorge Detective Agency, LLC

12.
Ronald E. Bielinski, Private Investigator

13.
Shannon Associates

14.
US Detectives, LLC
Ms. Anderson presented A.1-14 as informational purposes only for renewals with no changes.  No vote necessary.
B.
Class B – Private Security Agency – Renewals - FYI
1.
Frontline Security Services, LLC

2.
Ronin Security Solutions
3.
Securemedy Incorporated
4.
Signal 88 Security of Delaware

Ms. Anderson presented B.1-4 as informational purposes only for renewals with no changes.  No vote necessary.
C.
Class B – Private Security Agency – Renewals w/Changes
1.
Command Security Corporation


a.
License Holder – Craig Coy


b.
Delaware Manager – Craig Coy
Mr. Keller, with a second by Mr. Connelly, made a motion to approve C.1 as presented for renewal with the noted changes.  The motion was carried.
D.
Class B – Private Security Agency – New
1.
Core Security Solutions, Inc.


a.
License Holder – Dennis Harrison


b.
Delaware Manager – Dennis Harrison
Mr. Woods, with a second by Mr. Connelly, made a motion to approve D.1 as presented for new licensure.  The motion was carried.
E.
Class B – Private Security Agency – Resignations/Non-Renewals
1.
Command Security Corporation


a.
License Holder – John C. Reed


b.
Delaware Manager – John C. Reed

Ms. Anderson presented E.1 as informational purposes only for resignations/non-renewals.  No vote necessary.
F.
Class C – Private Investigative & Private Security Agency – Renewals - FYI
1.
Code 3 Security and Protection Services, Inc.

2.
E.I. DuPont De Nemours and Company

3.
FJC Security Services, Inc.

Ms. Anderson presented F.1-3 as informational purposes only for renewals with no changes.  No vote necessary.
G.
Class C – Private Investigative & Private Security Agency – Renewals w/Changes

1.
InfoRetrieval


a.
Info Retrieval Services
Mr. Irwin, with a second by Mr. Keller, made a motion to approve G.1 for renewal with the noted change as presented.  The motion was carried.  Ms. Jansen abstained.
H.
Class C – Private Investigative & Private Security Agency – Changes
1.
Gettier Security


a.
Delaware Manager – Kelly O’Rourke

2.
Metro One LPSG (Guard Division) PA Inc.


a.
Delaware Manager – Nicholas P. Sacco

3.
T and B Investigations


a.
Upgrade from Class A to Class C
Mr. Connelly, with a second by Ms. Jansen, made a motion to approve H.1-3 as presented for the noted changes.  The motion was carried.

DAG Mims entered the meeting at 1008.

I.
Class C – Private Investigative & Private Security Agency – Resignations/Non-Renewals
1.
Guardsmark, LLC

2.
Metro One LPSG (Guard Division) PA Inc.


a.
Delaware Manager – Thomas J. Miller
Ms. Anderson presented I.1.-2 as informational purposes only for resignations/non-renewals.  No vote necessary.
J.
Class D – Armored Car Agency – Renewals - FYI
1.
Brinks, Incorporated

2.
Dunbar Armored

3.
Loomis Armored US, LLC
Ms. Anderson presented J.1-3 as informational purposes only for renewals with no changes.  No vote necessary.
K.
Class D – Armored Car Agency – Resignations/Non-Renewals
1.
Brinks, Incorporated


a.
License Holder – Melvin F. Parker
Ms. Anderson presented K.1 as informational purposes only for resignations/non-renewals.  No vote necessary.
L.
Rule 10.0 – Uniforms, Patches, Badges, Seals, Vehicular Markings

1.
Chapel ARMS, LLC

a.
Website


b.
Letterhead


c.
Business Seal

2.
Core Security Solutions, Inc.


a.
Uniform


b.
Patch


c.
Badge


d.
Business Card


e.
Letterhead


f.
Vehicle Markings


g.
Brochure
Mr. Woods, with a second by Mr. Irwin, made a motion to approve L.1.-2 as presented for approval.  The motion was carried.
M.
Address/Phone Number Changes

1.
Bravo Investigations, LLC

2.
Champion National Security, Inc.

3.
First Advantage Background Services Corp.

Ms. Anderson presented M.1.-3 as informational purposes only for address/phone number changes.  No vote necessary.
V.
Old Business

A.
Professional Licensing


1.
HB 218
Mr. Bush entered the meeting at 1010.

Ms. Anderson passed out HB 218 for review.  It was voted out of Committee on 01/20/16.  The Legislatures goes back into Session on 03/08/16.
Ms. Jansen inquired about the time frame discussion that the Board previously had regarding the years of qualifications for private investigator license holder/Delaware manager.  Ms. Anderson is to research this.

It was brought up about the wording form §1314(4) regarding juveniles.  Ms. Anderson spoke that this was also previously discussed.  It was asked for her to research where this wording came from.

The general consensus of the Board is to not change any of the wordings.


2.
IASIR Conference

Mrs. Bingham spoke of her experience at her first IASIR Conference.  The theme was Regulation in the Eye of the Storm since it was the 10 year anniversary of Hurricane Katrina.  Emergency Preparedness was discussed with at least 10 speakers with individuals from the Superintendent of the Louisiana State Police to those speaking about Rap Back, the program Professional Licensing will be using soon, and how the medical marijuana is affecting the industry.  There were breakout sessions with other states’ regulators to compare notes on various issues.  It was a great experience.  There were many topics discussed and great networking opportunities.

Ms. Anderson reiterated Mrs. Bingham on the topics and the networking abilities.  The breakout sessions are where the information on our current training program came from.  Seeing the devastation from Katrina and the 9th Ward was amazing.  The medical marijuana is also affecting the armored car industry in the transportation of money from those facilities.
Ms. Anderson will forward the IASIR newsletter to Board when it is published.
B. Board Members

Ms. Jansen spoke that the website for the PI & Security Association that she has formed is up and can be reviewed.  She has asked that any comments/suggestions regarding the website to please reply to her.
C.
Lieutenant Colonel
Lt. Col. Hudson did not have any old business at this time.
VI.
New Business

A.
Professional Licensing


1.
IASIR at ASIS International Active Shooter Conference/Workshop
Ms. Anderson informed the Board that she attended this workshop as the President of IASIR last week.  It was a very different conference/workshop with the main issue of training being the theme for security guard response to an active shooter.  An article will be written for the IASIR Newsletter.
Ms. Anderson spoke that she networked with an individual from Calgary, Alberta, Canada, Mr. Glen Kitteringham, who is doing his thesis on the training requirements/components throughout the world.  He has provided his spreadsheet with this information and will keep in contact with any updates.


2.
Use of Knives
Ms. Anderson refreshed the Board that this e-mail was sent out to everyone for review.  Basically this individual is asking permission to carry a knife as a weapon while working as a security guard.

Sgt. Zolper spoke that Professional Licensing does not have any issue with an individual carrying a pocket knife or Leatherman tool to be used in the utilitarian purpose as long as it is in compliance with DE law.

After discussion, the Board is not going to give legal advice on the use/carrying of a knife outside of the scope of a pocket knife.  Anything else would need to be approved by the Board and they are not going to give this approval.


3.
Brian Crist Letter

Ms. Anderson refreshed the Board that this e-mail was sent out to everyone for review.  Basically, Mr. Crist is asking that the Board require all agencies to provide vehicles for guards rather than using their own personal vehicle for patrol duty.

It was determined that this is not within the scope of this Board.


4.
DTCC Testing Issues
Ms. Jansen had asked previously about the pass/fail rate for the testing.  Ms. Anderson passed out information regarding this ratio at each DTCC campus and for each instructor.  This is for your review.

Several issues came up during this topic discussion.  One is that some individuals think that 16 hours is too much time for individuals in low paying jobs.  Ms. Anderson spoke that some states require 40 hours of training and that in regards to world-wide training, the US has the least amount of training.
Ms. Jansen spoke that a lady in the court stated that she receive her training in about 4 hours.  Mr. Terranova stated that the proctors at DTCC hear that some are receiving 5 hours or less or are told to read the study guide and then take the test.

Now is a good time to review the training.  The terrorism component is too long.  Possibly remove the hour limit on each component.  Ms. Anderson will review the spreadsheet she received from Mr. Kitteringham.
It is recommended that a sub-committee be formed to review the standards and report back to the Board.  Ms. Jansen, Mr. Connelly, Mr. Keller, Mr. Terranova along with the Professional Licensing staff will comprise this sub-committee.

DAG Mims stated that the Board needs to look at the Rules & Regulations for a requirement of the procedure on the training and should be spelled out in Rule 4.0.

Mr. Terranova asked about the policy regarding the testing and cheating.

Possibly send a survey out to the 16 hour instructors to get feedback on what is useful, what is not, what needs to be expanded on, etc.  There was also discussion on having the students take a survey when they take the exam.
It was suggested that the test be split up into sections so that when a student fails they can find out what section they failed in and not have to study for the whole test or re-take the complete test.

It was suggested that when a student fails a test that possibly remedial training needs to be done between retakes of the test.

The policies that DTCC has in place for testing is mainly for the credit side of the school.

All of these issues should be addressed in the sub-committee.

B.
Board Members
Mrs. Shupe informed the Board that this would be her last meeting.  She has accepted a job in Newark and lives in New Castle therefore will not be coming to Dover on a regular basis.  Her term has been expired for quite some time now, anyway.
Congratulations to Mrs. Shupe from around the table.

C.
Lieutenant Colonel

Lt. Col. Hudson did not have any new business at this time.
VII.
Public Comment (At the discretion of the Board Chair)

There was no public in attendances at this meeting.
VIII.
Adjournment

A.
Next Hearing

1.
Friday, April 15, 2016 @ 10:00am

B.
Next Meeting

1.
Thursday, April 28, 2016 @ 10:00am
Mr. Woods, with a second by Mr. Connelly, made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 1119 hours.  The motion was carried.
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